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	 ASSOCIATION OF PSYCHOLOGISTS IN ACADEMIC HEALTH CENTERS
           The Voice of Psychology in Academic Health Centers                  


APAHC Board Minutes
Monday, December  6, 2010    5:00 – 6:00 EST

Present on call: Drs Bill Robiner, Kitty Sanders, Cathy Schuman, Cynthia Belar, Patrick O Smith, John Wryobeck, Kelly Foran, Cheryl King, Kim Dixon, Barbara Cubic

 I. Call to Order: 5:05pm
 II. 
Approval of Minutes of November 1, 2010. Accepted.
III.
Treasurer Report and Financial Matters: Dr. Dixon
A. Financial update- Some money was spent on updating our website. We remain in strong financial standing.

B. Endowment fund- Dr Dixon will assist in creating an official description to disseminate to our members. Funds have been transferred to start the fund. This will be reviewed at next conference call.

IV.  
Division 12 Updates:  Barry Hong and Lynn Peterson (not on call)

A. 
Response to divisional organization within (see attachment)- Our organization meets the minimal requirements outlined in the letter from Div12. Please send responses via email to be collected and forwarded to Div12.

V.  CAS Update: Dr. Smith and Dr. Belar.

A. Teaching Health Centers (THCs)- Dr. Belar suggested further exploration of psychology’s role. This is related to use of GME money and how healthcare is being redesigned. There is money that can be applied for primary care residency programs and partnerships with family medicine and internal medicine that psychology may be able to participate in. This is an area that is growing and is something APAHC would likely be involved with. There was also discussion of some of the work within Departments of Medicine that do not have the same residency requirements as Family Medicine. 

B. Letter to Dr. Kirsch- Dr Robiner will edit and send.

C. Interprofessional education project- Dr Belar gave a summary of this project and implications for psychologists in AHCs- encouraged APAHC to be a voice for psychology within AAMC.
VI.
 Committee Reports/Discussion

A.  Conference Committee: Dr. Nash and Dr. Schuman

1. March 3-5, 2011 APAHC Conference in Boston: Preparing Psychologists For A Rapidly Changing Healthcare Environment
2. Program. Final details are being arranged, no major issues currently.

3. Sponsorship.  Dr. Robiner has gotten no responses from any of the deans except one (Tufts) who wrote that Tufts is not an Academic Health Center. This raises questions as to whether we are missing some members at medical schools because of the name change?

4. Publicity/Marketing will now enter full swing.

5. Early Career Boot Camp: Drs. King, Sanders, and Foran-Tuller. Dr Sanders will draft a letter that board members can use to publicize the boot camp to early career psychologists and postdoctoral residents. The board unanimously voted to approve use of up to $500 to fund additional expenses for the Boot Camp.

6. Call for Posters: Dr. Jerry Leventhal will chair this event. Dr. Robiner will ask Dr Sharon Barry to forward templates from the last program.
B.
 Membership Committee: Drs. Schuman & Wyrobeck 
1. Several current members still need to renew and announcements continue to go out.

2. Dr Wyrobeck is working on removing individuals who are not paid from the listserv.

3. Will continue our drive to increase membership along with the launch of the new website and our upcoming conference.

C.  Elections/Nomination Committee: Dr. Sanders

1. 
Call for Nominations for Board Positions went out in November for: Treasurer, Member-at-Large, President-Elect with election to take place in April (ballots on or about April 15).  Thanks to Dr. Sanders. Nominations close six weeks after the call.
D. Publications and Communication: 
1.  Update on website, etc.  Dr. Wryobeck 

a.
Webmaster Position: Plan for recruiting the next webmaster. Deferred.
b. 
Redesign of website:


i.   
Update:  Check out the beautiful and amazing new website: 
  
 

http://www.div12.org/section8/index.html
E. APA 2011 Conference:  Dr. Cubic

F. Bylaws revision:  Currently on hold.
    VII. 
Next APAHC Board Conference Call: January 3, 2011 @ 5:00 PM EST

VIII.    Adjourn: 6:06pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Kathryn A Sanders, Ph.D.

MEMORANDUM

To:  
Section Representatives and Presidents

From:  D12 Executive Committee

Re:  
Section Contributions and Viability

Date:  
November 2, 2010

At the recent Division 12 Board of Directors meeting in Chicago, the group discussed many of the advantages and concerns related to the D12 Sections.  The Board members spoke first of the numerous contributions made by Sections over the years to the discipline generally and the Society particularly.  

At the same time, the purpose of the Sections is changing due to, inter alia, (1) the declining membership of several Sections, (2) the financial decline of the Society, and (3) the various agendas of the Sections.  While specific interest areas in clinical psychology are obviously important, this hasn’t always been the purpose of creating a section.  Several of the section representatives were “up front” about their sections being formed as an alternative to becoming a division – or as a stepping point until being able to do so.  

We respectfully request your Section feedback/response on several decidedly thorny, yet real, issues concerning D12 sections.  In anticipation of an open discussion at the January meeting, we would like to hear your Section’s position on the following four questions:

1.  Membership size. Is a Section viable if it has less than 50 or 60 paid members?  Should we require, at some future but certain time, a minimum numbers of members for a Section to continue?  For context, note that our by-laws stipulate  a minimum percentage to start a new Section (but not to maintain an existing one).  With current membership numbers, 60 would be the minimum to start a Section.  How would your Section respond to a proposal to accord a voting Board seat to only those Sections achieving a certain threshold of paid membership?

2.  Proportionality.  Is it equitable for a Section with 25 paid members to receive the same convention hours, financial assistance, and D12 Board representation as a Section with 250 paid members?  How would your Section respond to a proposal to allot each Section one hour at Convention and make the rest of the hours proportional to paid membership? Representation on the Board would be more difficult to decide mathematically. 

3.  Finances.  In better financial times, the Division had sufficient funds to reimburse Section representatives for travel to two or three meetings per years.  Those days are, sadly, gone for the foreseeable future.  How would your Section respond to a proposal for sections to send representatives to the Board meeting(s) at their own expense?  Or to have conference calling as opposed to a “live” person?

4.  50% rule. For several years, the D12 governance has ignored the by-laws requirement that at least 50% of Section members must also be members of Division 12.  Several sections do not currently meet this requirement.  According to APA, Div 12 is one of only a couple of divisions that allow people to become section members without becoming division members.  Our questions revolve around enforcing or realigning this rule.  Should there be a minimum number of Section members OR 50%?  Should the Division give fair notice that in, say, 12 or 18 months, it will enforce the rule?  Or would your Section favor revoking this by-laws requirement?

Your Section’s responses to these items will inform our strategic planning and will, we hope, strengthen our inter-divisional communication.  As the Section Representatives know, the Board has frequently brought up these themes, but has not created goals or strategies.  The time is critical to do so, with a decline in Division membership of 5% a year.  

Please second your Section’s responses and related ideas to the Central Office (div12apa@comcast.net) by December 15, 2010.  Thank you for working to improve the Society.
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